S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on

Wednesday 6th July 2022 in the South Wootton Village Hall
1. To Elect a Chairman for the Ensuing Year:  Mrs Banks proposed that Mr Jordan continue in his role as Chairman of the Finance Committee, with no other nominations, this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister and unanimously agreed.
2. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Mr H Hofmeister, Mrs T Banks, and Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk)  
Apologies: Mr D Price, Mr P Bland, Mr J Smallwood, Mr A Evans and Mrs M Albinson
3. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 6th April 2022: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Jordan, seconded by Mr Hofmeister with one abstention they were signed by the Chairman.
4. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None  

5. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

6. To discuss the first quarter year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received a detailed printout of the finances which he would be going through.  He explained that the figure in the spend column should be approximately a quarter of the Budget. He explained that the total spend for the first quarter was £31,223.54 of which £4895.00 was spent on the Track across the Green and the Pond drainage pipes.
Mr Jordan then went through the items referring to the following: 
Administration - Salaries and Expenses – OK, less than a quarter of the budget. 
General Admin – OK; Repairs and Maintenance – covers the structural surveys; Electricity – this covers some bills from the last financial year as there were invoicing problems on the account; Computer/Internet – this covers the ink, ECS charges for backup, security, mailbox and help and repairs to the office printer; Subscriptions and Insurances – One off payments to SLCC, NALC and BHiB; Audit Fees – £150.00 has been paid to Mrs Elizabeth Manning for carrying out the Internal Audit 2021/2022; Planning and Other fees – This is the advertising for the tenders for the Parish Office Extension;   Bank Charges – The figure sits at £141.45. It was said that £5,147.35 against a budget of £9,650.00 is OK as it includes several one-off payments.

Allotments – OK, it was said that the Allotments sit at £2,403.28 in hand.
Bus shelters – OK. 
Cemetery – OK; Fees have been received at £3130.00 leaving a balance of £1546.48 in hand.
Churchyard – OK.
Footway lighting – OK, Supply and Maintenance – OK; Repairs – The figure of £3,174.32 is for the replacement Lighting Columns at Pine and Willow Road; Insurance - the figure of £1743.32 offsets the new lighting columns as mentioned with other Insurance amounts going into last years accounts.  It was said that £7101.93 against a budget of £15,000 is OK.

Litter – OK; Trade Bin – OK, this is a one-off payment, slightly more than expected. It was mentioned that the Trade Bin under the Litter heading is slightly more than the Village Hall as it includes the Parish Office recycling bin.
Open Spaces – Grass Maintenance – This includes the invoice for March rolled over from last year; Servicing Dog Bins – this bill is paid annually in March; New Equipment – The figure of £4895.00 is the Invoice for the new track across the Green and the drainage pipe works. There will be a grant from the County Councillor Fund to contribute towards this.  £6990.21 against a budget of £14,700.00 is OK considering the one-off costs for the Pond works.
Wootton Park – Pest Control Inspection Fees – the cost of the Play Equipment Inspection Fees has risen slightly this year; NWPC Contributions are yet to be received, total spend so far £217.06. 
Village Hall – Wages and Expenses – OK; Repairs & Maintenance – OK, the figure of £2,596.74 includes the collection of the Sanitary Bins, Structural Surveys and the cleaning; Trade Bin – The figure of £1144.69 is a one-off payment; Gas and Water – OK; A total spend of £8341.04 against income of £6,514.00, leaving a spend of £1,827.04.
Miscellaneous – No spending. CAB and SWiB yet to request their donations.
Income: Bank Interest - £23.50; Meeting Room Hire - £846.00; Solar Panel Income - £2766.36 making a total of £3635.86. 
Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total is £31,223.54 against a Budget of £99,965.00 which is good.
Mr Jordan proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the first quarter accounts; this was seconded by Mrs Banks with all members in favour.
7. To review/approve the Duties of the Responsible Financial Officer: Mr Jordan referred members to the circulated Duties of the Responsible Financial Officer document and explained that it had no amendments or additions. He asked if members had any questions or comments to make.
With all members happy, Mr Hofmeister proposed that the Parish Council should accept the Duties of the Responsible Financial Officer document, this was seconded by Mr Jordan with all members in favour.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.15pm.
8. Date of next meeting: 7pm on Wednesday 5th October 2022 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
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